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April 7, 2017 
 
Palos Verdes Peninsula High School 
27118 Silver Spur Road 
Rolling Hills Estates, CA  90274-2300 
 
ATTN:  Hassan Twiet – Robotics Team 
 
 
 
Subject:  Northrop Grumman Corporate Charitable Grant Award 

for Palos Verdes Peninsula High School Robotics 
Team - 2017-18 

 
 
I am thrilled to inform you now that we will be sponsoring Palos 
Verdes Peninsula High School’s robotics team for $2500 in 2017-18.  
We strongly recommend applying for funds as soon as possible. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  You can reach me at 
424-352-9023 or dan.nieman@ngc.com. 
 
Thanks,  

Dan Nieman 
 
Dan Nieman 
Manager, Corporate Citizenship, Western Region 
Northrop Grumman Corporation 
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